
Looking to source more of your food locally? So are we. Toward 
this goal, this summer we compiled a map and list of local farms 
and food producers, and published it in our monthly e-news. 
Here’s a summary of what we found, in case you missed the article. 
Don’t want to miss out on future stories from Stowe Land Trust? 
Sign up for our enewsletter at www.stowelandtrust.org and stay 
up to date on conservation projects, stewardship efforts, volunteer 
opportunities, events and more. 

Thanks to Stowe’s local farms and producers, you don’t have 
to travel far to buy locally produced food. From high-quality 
meats to pick-your-own blueberries to fresh eggs, there are 
plenty of Stowe-grown foods you can pick up right from the 
farm or at local farmers markets and shops.  Local brews and 

ciders are available too, along with maple syrup, artisanal 
cheese, and more.  

Want to grow your own veggies, but don’t have space for a 
garden? Check out the Community Garden at Mayo Farm.  Ap-
plications are accepted starting in late winter. Check out the 
Stowe Parks and Recreation website for more info: http://www.
stowerec.org/parks/item/62-community-garden 

Keep the list and map on Page 3 handy year-round, and sup-
port local farms in Stowe! Don’t see your favorite farm on the 
list? Contact us and let us know, and we’ll update our files: 
info@stowelandtrust.org.

Local Eats: Stowe’s Farms & Food Producers
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continued on page 3

 The SLT-conserved Mayo Farm includes fields that are part of the Percy family commercial dairy operation.  It is also home to the Community Garden run by the Stowe 
Parks and Recreation Department. 
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Greetings friends,

The brisk weather has set in here in Stowe, 
with temperatures in the 20’s at night.  I must 
admit, after more than three decades living in 
Vermont, I am always a little surprised at how 
fast the cold weather arrives each fall.  There 
is always much to do around the house this 
time of year, from putting the gardens to bed, 
stacking that last cord of wood, and putting 
away the screens.  This fall has also been 
extremely busy at Stowe Land Trust. Like a 
chipmunk gathering nuts for the long winter, 
our Stewardship manager, Kristen, has been 

bustling about, wrapping up the last of the conservation easement monitoring 
for the year.  She has also been finishing the last of the trail work for the season, 
installing new signage at our kiosks, and coordinating with contractors for the 
solar lighting project that will be happening at the Mill Trail Cabin.  This long list 
of projects was ONLY possible because of your generous support, so thank you!  
In this newsletter you will find a long list of donors and supporters who have 
contributed to Stowe Land Trust in some way this year.  It’s an impressive list, and 
it has helped make in impressive impact in Stowe.

In addition to all of the great stewardship work that is happening, we have been 
working on another very exciting project this year: saving the Kaiser Farm.  We 
announced this project to our members at Annual Meeting in September, so 
you might have already heard a bit about it.  For those of you who weren’t able 
to attend Annual Meeting, here’s the short and sweet update:  Stowe Land Trust 
is partnering with Vermont Land Trust to save the last working farm in Nebraska 
Valley.   The Kaiser Farm is a 49 acre diversified farm that has been in operation 
for more than 70 years.  This project will help keep this farm growing food, 
instead of houses.  We are currently accepting gifts of $5,000 and up to create a 
base of support for the project.  If you are interested in joining this leadership 
phase of the campaign, please be in touch with me.  Other supporters can help 
us reach the finish line after we go public with the campaign early next year – so 
stay tuned!

Warmly, 

Caitrin Maloney, Executive Director

Help Protect the 
Places You Love: 

Become a 2016 
Member!

 Many thanks to those of you who 
have already sent in your donation.

Letter from the Executive Director
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 = On-site Sales

Crop Brewery & Bistro 
Mountain Rd.
253-4765
info@cropvt.com
www.cropvt.com
In-house brewed beer

Harken Back Farm 
Pucker St.
760-6071
harkenbackfarm@gmail.com
www.facebook.com/pages/
Harken-Back-Farm 
Heritage livestock, gourmet 
meats & produce

Kaiser Family Farm 
Christine Kaiser
Nebraska Valley Rd.
253-8222
Organic meat, eggs & hay

Mansfield Valley Poultry 
Farm

Pucker St.
253-7746
Poultry & eggs

Nebraska Knoll  
Sugar Farm 

Audrey & Lew Coty
Falls Brook Ln. off of Nebraska 
Valley Rd.
253-4655
www.nebraskaknoll.com
Maple syrup & other maple 
products

Sage Farm Goat Dairy
Molly & Katie Pindell
West Hill Road
760-0943
www.sagefarmgoatdairy.com 
Micro-batch artisanal goat 
cheeses

Stepping Stone Farm
Karen Nicholson
Barnes Hill Road
279-2898
karen@stowealpacas.com
Alpacas

Sterling Brook Farm
Bambi Freeman
Sterling Valley Rd.
888-3735
sterlingbrookfarm@gmail.com
Lamb, sheepskins & more

Stowe Cider 
Pucker St. 
253-2065
info@stowecider.com
www.stowecider.com
Small-batch, artisanal ciders

Stowe Community Garden 
at Mayo Farm

Stowe Parks & Recreation 
Department
www.stowerec.org 
20’x20’ plots available to com-
munity members

Stowe Farmer’s Market 
www.stowefarmersmarket.com
Produce, meat, dairy, prepared 
foods, crafts, wine & spirits

Stowe Hollow Nursery 
Zuber Family
North Hollow Rd.
253-9671
www.facebook.com/ 
StoweHollowNursery
Pick-your-own blueberries

Stowe Maple Products 
Route 100
253-2508
Maple syrup

Stowe Mountain Resort 
Farmers Market

Mountain Rd.
253-3560
www.stowemountainlodge.com
Produce, crafts, artisan foods 
& more

Trapp Family Lodge & 
Brewery 

Trapp Hill Rd
253-8511
www.trappfamily.com
In-house brewed beer, maple 
syrup & eggs

Commercial Dairy Farms
Morrill Farm, Brush Hill Rd.

Percy Farm, Weeks Hill Rd.

Keewaydin, Pike Family, 
Route 100

Ricketson Farm, Route 100

Local Eats: Stowe’s Farms & Food Producers 
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Our Donors - 2015

Preservationist
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (2)
Jonathan Ashe and Jennifer 

Bockstahler
Philip Branton and Ellen Lazarus
The Chingos Foundation
Diane and Andreas Halvorsen
Rushmore Foundation
Nicholas A. Skinner
Spector Fund at The Boston 

Foundation
Tortimaki Foundation per 

Timothy and Nancy Taussig
Robert and Sandra Taylor
Topnotch Resort & Spa
Trapp Family Lodge
Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli
Roger and Jill Witten

Conservationist
Richard and Susan Leadem
Walter and Diane Looney
Lopatin Family Foundation
Marc and Kim Stern
Richard and Martha Wagner

TAG Philanthropic Foundation
Ted and Kathy Truscott

Benefactor
Anonymous Fund at the Rhode 

Island Foundation
Nancy and Bill Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Bartlett
Allan F. Beck
Charlie and Gibby Berry
Stephen and Louise Berry
Clifford Borden
Paul and Kathy Bosland
David and Nancy Bradbury
Rick and Ann Bresnahan
Chess Brownell
Donna and Jake Carpenter
David and Helen Clancy
Mark Condon and Jean Hynes
Kitty Coppock
Cushman Design Group, Inc.
Denise Burt Cushwa
The James E. Robison 

Foundation
Eric and Vivian Denardo

Graham Dower and Sheila 
Cheston

Peter and Reyna Eastwood
Tom and Ann Edwards
Trowbridge and Claudia Elliman
Sam Gaines and Molly Triffin
Dean Goodermote and Diane 

Arnold
Nat and Caren Goodhue
Gerry and Terry Griffin
Richard and Susan Hart
Jeff Herrmann
Christopher Hill and Susan 

Flicop
Cliff Johnson
Bob Juzek and Christy Patt
Frank Kellogg
Bonnie Knight
George and Inez Lengvari
Walter Levering, Jr.
Gilbert Lopes
Elizabeth Mallon
Chris McKown and Abigail 

Johnson
John and Millie Merrill

Joseph and Darsey Moon
David Norden and Trisha Fong
Melissa and David Norton
Wendy and Nick Nunez
Jack and Caroline Patten
Mr. William Clinton Rasberry, Jr.
Rob and Hilary Roper
Jeffrey and Emily Rosenbaum
Michael Fenlon and Linda Sallop
James and Ruth Santos
David and Barbara Siegel
Union Bank
Oliver and Gay Slesar
Lee Spencer and Alice Dana 

Spencer
Edward and Christine Steinborn
Neil and Carla Stempel
Alan and Ellen Thorndike
Richard and Sally Watts
Estate of Prudence Webb
David Wilkens and Molly Pindell
Norris and Judy Wolff
Maks Wulkan and Diane 

Grossman 
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Our Donors - continued

Life Member

Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Darrell and Nancy Crate
Peter and Bari Dreissigacker
Bowie and Helen Duncan
John and Julie Egenberg
Diane and Andreas Halvorsen
Christa Lancaster
Christopher McKown and 

Abigail Johnson
Clare Tweedy McMorris
Neil and Carla Stempel
Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli

Sponsor

Steve and Mary Jean Beimdiek
Constance W. Benoliel-Rock
John and Susan Chassard
Peter Dodson
Concept 2 Rowing
Richard Dreissigacker and Judy 

Geer
Rick and Elaine Dubrovsky
Rand and Lynne Eyberg
Mark E. Ferguson and Elizabeth 

Yntema
Patricia Gabel
Robert and Jana Giordano
Lars and Cristina Haegg
Dr. Bryan and Sandy Huber
Richard and Clea James
Jack and Laura Lancaster
Mila and Graham Lonetto
Bernard and Elizabeth Meyer
Valar and Lisa Mihan
Lisa and George Nasis
James and Barbara Roberts
James and Joanna Schoff
Kristen Sharpless and Michael 

Snyder
Lloyd Sheiner

Sterling Falls Gorge Natural 
Area Trust

Nancy Tooley
Stephen and Kajy Vicinelli
Ted and Dani Virtue
Jorge and Gretchen Vivoni
Daniel and Sayre Wardell

Sustaining

Saranne and Clark Abbott
Jake and Kristin Blauvelt
Harry and Carol Bonyun
Cap and Ginny Chenoweth
Marilyn Comb
Thomas and Joy Cronin
Denise Duffy
Ana Echenique
Robert Fahey and Maryellen 

Sullivan
Sara Farley
J. Barrie Farrington
Heather and Dave Furman
Leslie Gauff and Bruce Bell
David and Julie Gladstone
Alan and Irka Golub
Andrew and Lynn Harvey
Patricia and Michael Haynes
Harry and Stephanie Hunt
Ed Izzo and Jill Boardman
Michael and Patricia Kazakoff
Nancy and Reid Krakower
Marcia Susan Kupferberg
Jonathan Lipson and Joanne 

Cieri
Jeffrey and Lucinda McKechnie, 

DMD
Mary M. Meyers
Stowe Insurance Agency
Roberta and Stephen Paris
Chris Pazandak, DDS and Mary 

Jacques
Bill and Sylvia Pope
Michael and Cheryl Richards
Chris Robin
Robert and Jessica Russell
Jason and Caroline Slocum
Richard and Anne Smith
Shapleigh and Peggy Smith
John and Pam Stobierski
John Sullivan
Anthony B. Thompson
Walter and Jane Towslee
Paul Turovsky and Monica 

Casey

Bonnie and Joe Wauters
Tira Khan
Matthew and Cathy Witkos
Darla Witmer and Peter 

Collotta
Susan and Andrew Woods
Arnold and Ronna Ziegel

Supporter

Michael and Judy Alexander
Jane and Stephen Alpert
Lynn Altadonna
Dean and Jean Anderson
Metzi Anderson and Ross 

Scatchard
John Angier and Linda Zamvil
Patricia and Thomas Auer
Ryan and Erica Austin
Anthony and Mary Aveni
Martin P. Bak and Elizabeth 

McDermott
Robert Ball
Jeff and Susan Beattie
Alan and Karen Beecher
Ezra and Anita Beinhaker
Ben and Robin Benoit
Steve Berson and Cindy Allen-

Berson
Charles Betz and Carolyn 

Kleiber Betz
Lilli and Ken Biedermann
Faith Bieler
Robert Britton
Cold Hollow Cider Mill
Gallagher, Flynn & Company
Rob and Holly Burt
Henry Busetti and Dee Reever
Steve and Debbie Clark
Lauren Cracower
Rick and Lynn Davis
Lawrence and Louise Decker
Karen Long Dwight
Erik and Giulia Eliason
Ira and Susan Evans
John Fagan

Francisco Fernandez and Carol 
Lombard

Walter and Kristina Frame
Stephen and Anita Friedman
Marty and Cathy Gardner
Norman and Evelyn Gaudrault
James and Gerri Gildea
David and Carole Gingras
Peter and Mary Jane Given
Ronald and Lena Goldberg
George and Fran Gotcsik
Jeffrey Greene
Richard Grover
Ron and Kathy Groves
Mark and Katherine Hadley
Steve Hagenbuch
Kenneth and Deborah 

Hamberg
Michael and Abby Hart
Russell Hausman
Charles Head
Jeanne Hebert Grant
Robert and Pamela Herbst
Neil and Barbara Hindle
David and Maggie Hoagland
Jim & Robi Hodge
Mr. & Mrs. Donald R. Hollis
David and Michele Holton
Barbara J Hooper
Jake and Nicole Hynes
John L. and Sarah S. Hynes
Mark Israel
Tom and Kathy Jackman
George and Cindy Jackman
Robert and Cindy Jakes
Dick and Marcia Johannesen
Thomas and Laura Jordan
Roger Joseph and Patricia 

Palmer
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Our Donors - continued

Tatiana Kamarskaya
Stowe Country Homes
Bud and Ruth Kassel
Debbi Kehoe Larsen
James Khazzam
Richard and Jan Kilburn
Rona Klein
Josh Klevans and Alexandra 

Edelman
Alan and Caryn Kovacs
Peter and Carol-Anne Kramers
Larry and Peggy Lackey
Kevin and Allison Lane
Mark and Rebecca Leipert
Christine Lengvari
Richard Levine and Catherine 

Drake
Jesse Levine
Fernando Lloveras
Peter and Elizabeth Longstreth
William and Deborah Lothian
Joe and Lori Loughnane
Lois and George Mahan
Douglas Manley and Elizabeth 

Chabot
Steven McLafferty and Pauline 

Lambert
Richard and Kathleen 

McLennan
Robert McWeeny and Kerry 

Colson
Sandra and James Meditz
David and Nancy Merz
Lynn Miles
Marcia Mittnacht and Edward 

Moscovitch
Michael and Jane Monahan
Gordon and Patricia Munson
Leo Murray
Jeff and Karen Nicholson
Whitton and Josephine Norris
William and Karen Noyes
Rebecca Olson and Vincent 

Sassone

Matt and Laura Olton
John and Faith Parker
Ed and Jeannette Pearson
Shaun Pedersen and Alexandra 

Abbott
Daniel and Faith Perkins
Debra and Howard Perrone
Merton Pike
Gene Posnick
Katharine Powell
Antonio and Teri Pyle
Robert and Cathy Rachlin
John and Jeanie Reiersen
Donald and Rebecca Rendall
Martin and Diane Richler
Peter and Ellen Roberts
Antony and Livia Rosen
Marvin Rosenbloom and Jean 

Remmer
Theodore Rossi
Douglas and Melissa Roth

Marion and Edgar Russell
Sargent Law Office
Stephen Sayce
Ebeth and Tom Scatchard
Heidi Scheuermann
Philip and Deborah Schoepke
David and Jane Sequist
Kathleen Shannon
Bill and Kate Shea
Art and Gail Shinners
John and Lynn Skinner
Carlson Real Estate
William and Gloria Snyder
Laurence and Beverly Sokol
Dwight and Joan Stecker
Robert and Elsie Stewart
Rob and Deborah Taylor
Richard Thompson
Lisa Trubiano and Michael 

Flanigan

Valerie Turtle and Mary Elkins
Peter and Jan Van Raalte
Katharine Veerman
Salvatore and Anne-Marie 

Vespa
Lamoille Area Board of 

REALTORS
Carolyn and Gregory Waters
Jonathan and Theresa Wehse
Bob and Joann Wordham
Eric Zeikel
Armand J. Zottola and Bethany 

Burns

Family 

John Abrams and Alison Bell
Dana Allen and Louise 

Lintilhac
Fred Baker and Mary York 

Baker
Mountain Associates Realtors
Jesse Beck
Carvel and Betty Bevans, Jr.
Ron Biedermann
John and Diane Biello
Rene and Bernice Binginot
Emily and Richard Bland
Jeffrey and Debra Blanton
Anthony and Eileen Bowen
Brass Lantern Inn
Israel and Emily Brooks
Jeffrey and Marie Brown
Erin and Matt Bruhns
Carole Burnham
Elizabeth Bushueff
Edward J. Cinque, Jr.
Elizabeth and Richard Cleary
Stefanie and Andrew Clymer
Rui and Julia Coelho
John and Vicki Cohen
Aaron and Maya Cole
Stephen and Marie Cottrel
Glen and Barbara Cousins
Kevin D’Arcy and Ellen O’Toole 

D’Arcy
Bob DiMario and Helene 

Martin
John and Josephine Emery
Barbara Fitch and Vincent 

Moeyersoms
Frank and Judith Foti
Daniel Fram
Jay and Kathleen Goldman
Janice and David Gorham

Paul and Christopher Graupe
Cynthia and Edward Gray
Jill and Ted Haas
Douglass and Marie Hassell
Richard Hennessey
Herb and Ann Hillman
Robert and Sarah Juzek
Glenn and Margie Kennedy
Bob and Carollynne Kirch
Jean Kissner and George Weber
Andrew and Kathleen Knittle
Todd and Lori Labarge
Tom and Liz Lackey
Kenneth and Deborah Lasden
Roger Laviale and and 

Christine Donovan
Bill and Shawn Lawrence
Gert and Jeanette Lepine
Mark and Barbara Leswing
Stephen and Carole 

Lichtenstein
Charles Lusk and Linda Pierce
Dick and Millie Marron
Bob and Amy H. Marshall
Michael and Deborah Martin
McCarthy’s Restaurant
Christien Dorsey McGowan
Linda and Stephen Mead
John and Kaaren Meyer
Roger Murphy
Alan Murray and Lynne L. 

Fagan
Sarah and Joe Nocito
Robert and Leslie Ogan
Julio and Elizabeth Olimpio
Peter and Suzanne 

Oppenheimer
James Owen
Roberto Palerm
David and Dee Partridge
Leigh and John Pelletier
Charles and Janet Perkins
Samuel and Susan Philbrick
Michael and Beverly Propen
Mary Beth Quinn and Michael 

Lamere
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Our Donors - continued

Donna Reback
Emory and Stella Richards
William and Karen Richmond
Lynne Rogers
Jeffrey Rogg
Richard and Andrea 

Rosenbloom
Tim and Bethany Sargent
Thomas and Samantha Sequist
Leslie Shedlin and David Raim
Alan and Jill Slootsky
Rick Sokoloff
Cindy Sprague and Jim 

Converse
Robert and Barbara Steinberg
George Stern
Michael and Meike Sweatman
George and Patricia von Trapp
Richard and Catherine 

Weinstein Crawley
Fred and Andi Weiss
Randall and Lori Wetzel
Theodore and Jean Marie 

Winokur
Arthur and Marion Wittels
Jerry Wood
Wally and Kate Young
Christopher and Cara 

Zimmerman

Individual

Judy and Will Allen
Michael Bennett
Sally Bindari
Peter Blain
Dan Brault
Linda Bronstein
Francis and Mary Jane Cain
Kate Carter
Rosemary Correia
Marc Couper

Elizabeth Craig
Robert J. Crawford
Kathryn Downs
Ken and Sarah Drewry
Malia Du Mont
Moira Durnin
Elizabeth Durovich
Evie Dworetzky
Brian Elmendorf
Thomas and Shelia Fitzgerald
David and Nancy Gaffey
Jane and Reid Grayson
Heather Hale
Patricia Hart
Pete and Patricia Haslam
Kristin Hathaway
Lyndall Heyer and Scott 

Dorwart
Margaret Higgins
Ralph Hilbert
Allen and Heide Horsley
Priscilla Kimberly
Ann and Frank Lackey
Sandra J. Larsen
Lewis Lasher
Charles and Diane Lee
Timothy and Laura Leland
Brent Libby
Ramon Lloveras-Otero
Charlie and Louis Loconte
Ilse Matalon
John McBrine
Megan McCarthy
Margaret and Matthew Meyers
Tessa Milnes
Merna and Jerry Morse
Lisa Natkin
Janet Nixon
Wendy G. Old
Junius Powell
Mark Renson
Thomas and Julia Rogers
Ross Environmental Associates
Peter Sakash
Patrick Schleck
Elizabeth Sheahan
Mary Ellen Simon
Marcia and Peter Smith
Barbara Stern
Barry and Gloria Sternthal
Richard Stibolt
Nathan Suter
Carol and Neil Van Dyke
Roberta Wachtelhausen

Nell Walker
Jane Weaver
Ralph and Louise Whitelock

Contributor

Ted Barnett
Edward Bayer
Richard and Margaret Bernard
Rusty DeWees
Mitch Fried
Julie Gredenhag
Jon Hanson
Susan and Randy Harris
Michele Herbst
J. Karafky
Robert and Karen Millman
Robert and Jessica Moran
Loretta Motylinski
David and Louise Ransom
George Rau
Matthew Sikora
Joe and Janet Tichansky
Arthur and Judith Tischler
Carolyn and Louis Torre
Barbara Terry Whelan
John and Judy Zinn

Planned Gifts & Bequests

Charlie and Gibby Berry
Paul Chebator and Mer Zovko
Kitty Coppock
David A. and Julie A. Gladstone
Christine Lengvari
John and Millie Merrill
Charles Tryon, Jr.
Roger M. and Jill J. Witten
(Are you considering a planned gift? 

Contact us to let us know.)

In Honor of Clifford Borden

Tina Dubrovsky
Lisa Stotland

In Honor of John & Millie
Merrill’s 25th Wedding

Anniversary

Chess Brownell
Kitty Coppock
Ken and Kathy Strong
Sandy Nisenholtz

In Honor of Merton & Ora Pike

Lucene Pike

In Memory of David E. Beach

Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Charlie and Gibby Berry
Mark and Katherine Hadley
Peter and Karen Monsen
Juliann Mueller
Jim and Ruth Santos
Terry Whelan

In Memory of 
Carol Peck Bergmann

Raymond and Sengdao 
Bergmann, III

In Memory of Raymond J.
Bergmann, Jr. 

 Raymond and Sengdao 
Bergmann, III

In Memory of John Cassel

Raymond and Sengdao 
Bergmann, III

In Memory of Dr. Vincent
Coppola, Jr.

Lee and Johanna  Darrow
Williams College
Brooks and Linda Merrifield
Franz and Anne-Marie 

Scheuermann

In Memory of Wright ‘Lefty’
Lewis

Constance Benoliel-Rock

Special Projects Fund Donors

Richard and Carole Altman
Allan F. Beck
Raymond and Sengdao 

Bergmann, III
Charlie and Gibby Berry
Jeff and Marcy Blauvelt
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Steve and Gail Blumsack
David and Sally Boyd
Philip Branton and Ellen 

Lazarus
Scott Brooks
Robert Campbell
David Chipman and Helen 

Folweiler
Green Mountain Inn
Lillian Coppola
Stanley and Suzanne Danzig
W. James and Mary Lynn 

Downs
Kenneth and Diana Duclos
Biddle and Idoline Duke
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Esswein
Rand and Lynne Eyberg
Arthur and Yvonne Felgar
James and Barbara Fox
David Genser
Donald and Linda Gingras
Dean Goodermote and Diane 

Arnold
Nat and Caren Goodhue
Richard Goodwin and Rachel 

Lampert
Donald and Margot Hall
Joel and Pam Heller
Carole Artman Hodge
Robi and Jim Hodge
David and Trina Hosmer
Thomas and Natalie Hubbs
Edmond and Amy Jalbert
Bob Juzek and Christy Patt
David and Bonnie Lachtrupp
George and Inez Lengvari
James and Jacquelyn 

Lindenmeyer
William and Heather Maffie
Betty McGill
Gregory Morrill and Margaret 

Scotti
William and Lisa Nelson
James and Rachel Ory
Bob and Louise Owen
John and Wilma Peterson

Robert and Suzanne Poole
Michele Pressman and 

Deborah Levy
Robert Reed
Robert and Diane Richard
Michael Fenlon and Linda 

Sallop
Richard and Heather Sargent
Jeffrey Sharat and Constance 

Carrino
Patricia Ann Sprague
Ron and Judy Stancliff
Bill and Janis Stocks
Hanna Szechenyi
Irwin and Sara Tauben
Donald and Louise Thompson
George and Louise Townsend
John and Allison Turkowski
Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli
Richard and Sally Watts
Stephen Yanow and Linda 

Hazen

Matching Gifts

AIG Matching Grants Program
Aon Foundation
Biogen Idec Foundation
FM Global Foundation
IBM Corporation
Morgan Stanley
Pepsico Foundation
Peter and Carmen Lucia Buck 

Foundation
Pfizer Foundation 
  Matching Gifts Program

In Kind Gifts

AJ’s Ski & Sports
Bear Pond Books
Cafe on Main
City Market
Commodities Natural Market
Commodores Inn
Dave Couch Signs
Decisions Decisions
Ecopixel
Edelweiss Mountain Deli
Elmore Mountain Farm
Ferro Jewelers
Fine Wine Cellars
Fix PC
From Maria’s Garden
Golden Eagle Resort
Gray Matter Marketing/Craft 

Brew Races
Gracie’s Restaurant
Green Envy
Green Mountain Coffee 

Roasters
Green Mountain Inn
Harrison’s Restaurant
Healthy Living
Hunger Mountain Coop
ICON Promotional Products
Nancy and Reid Krakower
Laughing Moon Chocolates
Lipsky Logging
Mac’s Market
Maxi’s Restaurant
Michael’s on the Hill
Phoenix Table & Bar
Piecasso Pizzeria & Lounge
Plate
Power Shift
River Arts
Sage Therapeutic Massage
Salon Salon
Shaw’s General Store
Shaw’s Supermarket
Stowe Cable
Stowe Craft Gallery & Design 

Center
Stowe Kitchen Bath & Linens
Stowe Mercantile
Stowe Mountain Resort
Styles Hair Salon
Sushi Yoshi
The Bench
The Body Lounge
The Matterhorn
The Pizza Joint
The Swimming Hole
Trapp Family Lodge
Umiak Outdoor Outfitters
Von Bargen’s Jewelry
Websticker
Well Heeled
West Branch Gallery & 

Sculpture Park

Grants

Bowie and Helen Duncan
Farnsworth Fund
Fields Pond Foundation
Norcross Wildlife Foundation
Land Trust Alliance
Oakland Foundation
Stowe Mountain Resort
Vermont Housing & 

Conservation Board

Program Partners

Catamount Trail Association
Intervale Conservation Nursery
Keurig Green Mountain Coffee
Lamoille County Natural 

Resources Conservation 
District

Laraway School
Mud City Adventures
National Life Group
State of Vermont
Stowe Antique & Classic Car 

Show
Stowe Bible Camp
Stowe Conservation 

Commission
Stowe Department of Parks & 

Recreation
Stowe Elementary School
Stowe High School
Stowe Mountain Bike Club
Stowe Mountain Resort
Stowe Nordic
Topnotch Resort & Spa
Town of Stowe 
Trapp Family Lodge
UVM Rubenstein School 
Vermont Housing and 

Conservation Board
Vermont Land Trust
Waterbury Conservation 

Commission

This list includes all donations 
made between October 1, 
2014-September 30, 2015. If we 
have missed or incorrectly listed 
your name please let us know!

Our Donors - continued



In September, we completed yet 
another successful Stowe Land 
Trust Summer Naturalist Pro-
gram season.  Now with three 
years under our belt, the program 
is becoming well-established and 
-known in the community and by 
visitors.  It is a family-friendly way 
to learn about and connect to 
conservation and Stowe’s history 
& great outdoors.  A big thanks to 
our 2015 Naturalist, Kate Lapore, 
for engaging over 600 visitors, 

children, and volunteers and to everyone who participated.  See 
you next year!

For 28 years, SLT’s goal 
has been to ensure that 
the Stowe area continues 
to be a strong and vibrant 
community, where the 
natural landscape plays a 
central role in the econo-
my, where development 
respects historic traditions 

and natural resources, and where there are accessible open 
spaces and abundant wildlife habitat. If you share this vision, 
you can make the conservation of Stowe’s exceptionally scenic 
landscape and rich ecological resources a vital part of your own 
legacy by making a planned gift to Stowe Land Trust. 

There are many ways to create a Legacy for the lands of Stowe 
and our community. Some are gifts that will occur upon your 
passing. Others may offer you income during your lifetime, and 
many may offer a tax benefit for you now or for your heirs later. 
The first step is to decide you would like to create a Legacy 
for our land. Next, you may meet with your own advisors to 
determine the best way to support the Stowe Land Trust in the 
future, and meet with us to make sure your gift is designed so 
we can use it best.

For more information contact Stowe Land Trust Executive 
Director, Caitrin Maloney at caitrin@stowelandtrust.org or 802-
253-7221.

This past year, three of SLT’s privately-owned, protected 
properties changed hands.  We are pleased to welcome these 
new owners and stewards of SLT lands into our community!

Amy, Phil & Jackson Farley
Little River Corridor Easement

We love to take our son 
down to explore the 
different plants and 
wildlife inhabiting the 
land and riverbank. Over 
time, we look forward to 
watching and learning 
about the changes in the 
river as it takes on more 
of its natural path.

Jenny, Mike, Katie, Mikey & Tommy Levy
Halverson Forest

We feel so fortunate 
to have acquired this 
precious land. We are 
very excited about getting 
to know the Stowe Land 
Trust and its members as 
we learn more about the 
ways we can protect it 
responsibly and enjoy it as 
a family.

 

Nancy & Max Justicz
Grandview Farm

The Justiczs 
purchased the 
Grandview Farm 
in June.  We 
look forward to 
supporting them 
in caring for 
this special and 
beautiful place in 
Stowe Hollow. 
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Summer Naturalist  
Program Going Strong

Welcome New SLT 
Landowners!

Leave a Legacy
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Cliff Johnson and Alan Thorndike become Emeritus Directors 

In his 25 years as a Stowe resident, Cliff 
has worked for the Town of Stowe as 
Director of Public Works for eight years 
and has lived a life of tireless service to 
others. Cliff’s term as board chair began 
in 2010 with the reconstruction of the 
Adams Camp bridge, restoring public 
access to 513 acres of conserved land 

in Ranch Valley. He helped lead the organization through a 
comprehensive strategic planning process that put SLT on 
track to celebrate its 25th anniversary with solid goals for the 
future. The campaign to protect Cady Hill Forest required a 
huge effort, and Cliff’s leadership ensured the success of this 
important project. Cliff’s willingness to take on any task, and his 
determination to make every minute of every day productive, 
is a standard that few of us can follow. In recognition of the 
tremendous dedication he has shown to SLT over the past 
10 years, Cliff was recently appointed Emeritus Director, an 
honorary position with SLT. Thank you, Cliff!

Alan and his wife Ellen became Stowe 
residents in 1976 on the principle that 
they wanted to live in the town where 
they worked, played and where their 
kids went to school.  Now both of their 
sons have moved back to Stowe with 
their families—a wonderful continuation 
of that philosophy. Alan has given 

indefatigably to the Stowe community since his arrival -  
serving as president of the Stowe Education Fund, president 
of the Stowe Rotary Club, and starting the Stowe Youth Soccer 
program when his kids were young. His exuberance and his 
passion for Stowe and Stowe Land Trust has been instrumental 
to SLT’s success over the years. Cady Hill Forest was conserved 
in May 2012 during Alan’s term as Vice Chair, quickly followed 
by the conservation of the Palmer property in December 2012. 
Alan’s leadership and vision as Chair was paramount to guiding 
SLT through its complete staff transition in 2013. We thank 
Alan for his commitment and guidance over the past 10 years. 
In recognition for his tremendous dedication, Alan was also 
recently appointed Emeritus Director. Thank you, Alan!

Stowe Land Trust has achieved renewed land trust 
accreditation from the Land Trust Accreditation 
Commission, an independent program of the 
Land Trust Alliance. 

“This achievement demonstrates our 
commitment to permanent land conservation 
that benefits the entire community,” says Caitrin 
Maloney, Executive Director. “While Stowe Land 
Trust has established itself as a leader in local 
land protection, we are stronger today having 
gone through the rigorous accreditation renewal process.” 

Stowe Land Trust was first awarded accreditation in March 
2010 after undergoing an extensive 2-year long external review 
of its governance, management policies and systems it uses 
to protect land. SLT was awarded renewed accreditation this 
February and is one of 317 land trusts from across the country 
that are now accredited. Accredited land trusts are authorized 
to display a seal indicating to the public that they meet national 
standards for excellence, uphold the public trust and ensure 
that conservation efforts are permanent. The seal is a mark of 
distinction in land conservation. 

“Stowe Land Trust is one of the first land trusts 
to achieve renewed accreditation, a significant 
achievement for the land trust and significant 
major milestone for the accreditation program. 
They are an important member of the 
accredited land trust community that protects 
more than three quarters of the 20,645,165 
acres currently owned in fee or protected by a 
conservation easement held by a land trust,” 
said Commission Executive Director Tammara 

Van Ryn. “Accreditation renewal, which must be completed 
every five years, provides the public with an assurance that 
accredited land trusts continue to meet exceedingly high 
standards for quality.” 

Each land trust that achieved renewed accreditation submitted 
extensive documentation and underwent a rigorous review. 
“Through accreditation renewal land trusts are part of an 
important evaluation and improvement process that verifies 
their operations continue to be effective, strategic and in 
accordance with strict requirements,” said Van Ryn. “Accredited 
organizations have engaged citizen conservation leaders and 
improved systems for ensuring that their conservation work is 
permanent.”   

Stowe Land Trust Earns Continued National Recognition
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Three new board members were elected by Stowe Land Trust’s 
membership at the 28th Annual Meeting celebration held 
on Sunday, September 27th. Catherine Drake, Mila Lonetto, 
and David Wilkens will join twenty existing board members 
responsible for governing the community conservation 
organization. Each year SLT has a limited number of openings 
available in its volunteer board. New members are recruited 
based on an identified need within the organization. The 
diversity of the Board is meant to represent the broad 
perspectives of our community and strengthen SLT’s position 
as a community asset.

Catherine Drake
Catherine Drake and her husband Rich 
Levine visited Vermont for decades and 
finally got to move to Stowe permanently 
in 2012. Born in Miami, Catherine 
graduated from Stockton University with 
a BA in Environmental Studies in 1982. 
Catherine then spent 28 years with the NJ 

Department of Environmental Protection where she developed 
a strong passion for land preservation and public access. As 
Executive Director of Liberty State Park, Catherine oversaw 
development of the 1,155-acre urban park adjacent to the Statue 
of Liberty. She went on to become a project manager for land 
acquisition for several counties in New Jersey, partnering 
with local governments and land trusts to acquire land for 
permanent protection.

Catherine has two grown daughters, one of whom also lives in 
Stowe with her husband and baby Nora, and the other living not 
too far away in Boston. Like nearly everyone else she’s met in 
Stowe, she enjoys hiking, tennis, skiing and traveling. Catherine 

was recently appointed to the Stowe Conservation Commission 
and looks forward to using her experience to liaise between the 
Commission and SLT and help continue to preserve lands for 
future generations.

Mila Lonetto
Mila Lonetto has lived in Stowe since 
2000 and has been grateful every day 
that this is where she landed.  She is lucky 
enough to be able to count Stowe Land 
Trust property as an extension of her back 
yard (with a little imaginative navigation), 
and so is especially appreciative of the 

role the Land Trust plays in creating community land.   She works 
with her husband (and sometimes their 6-year-old daughter) 
at Edgewise Elite Ski Service, a business they started here in 
Stowe.  Mila sits on the Planning Commission in Stowe and is 
also involved with the Stowe Free Library and Mount Mansfield 
Ski Academy. Her favorite activities: skiing, biking, swimming, 
hiking, gardening, and reading.  

David Wilkens
David Wilkens and his wife Molly Pindell 
moved to Stowe in 2007 where they have 
been raising their two children, Juliette 
and Soren.  In 2009, David, Molly and 
Katie Pindell started Sage Farm Goat 
Dairy; a small-scale artisanal cheese 
producer. He has been a part of the 

Mount Mansfield Ski Patrol for 7 years. When he is not at the 
farm, you can find him on the trails and in the hills throughout 
the year. 

New Directors Elected

Stock up on old friends like our classic baseball hats ($20) or our Vita ChicoBags ($15) made from recycled plastic bottles. Time 
for something new? Try our new eco trucker hat ($20) made with recycled polyester and organic cotton available in red, orange, 

navy, and black. Stop by our office at 699 South Main St in Stowe or give us a call at (802) 253-7221 to order. 

WWW.STOWELANDTRUST.ORG

Top it All Off
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Fall Family Hike
Saturday, November 21st, 10am  

All abilities
Meet at the upper parking area for Sunset 
Rock off of Taber Hill Road for a kid-
friendly hike around Sunset Rock.  All ages 
welcome!

 

Mill Trail Snowshoe
Saturday, December 19th, 5:30-7:30pm  

Beginner – Intermediate
Bring your snowshoes & a headlamp for 
this evening hike to Bingham Falls.  Join us 
for a fire at the Mill Trail Cabin afterwards.

Raven Hill Trek
Saturday, January 30th, 9-11am 

Intermediate
Bring snowshoes or skis to enjoy this off-
trail trek along the meadow & through the 
forests of the scenic Burnham Farm.  Meet 
on Dewey Hill Road at bottom of Ayers 
Farm Road.

Backcountry Ski
Saturday, February 20th, 9am-1pm  

Advanced only
Grab your gear and join us for a 
backcountry outing.  Location TBA based 
on snow conditions.

What’s Going On? SLT Outings and Events
These outings are free and open to the public!  Please bring your own equipment.   

For more information or to register, check the Events & Outings page at www.stowelandtrust.org.
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